
 

 

 
 

York, Thursday, 04 December 2008 
 

Dear Colleague 
 
It gives me great pleasure to bring to your attention the final outcomes of the European Union funded 
EIE-Surveyor project (http://www.eie-surveyor.org), Project Nr. 225997-CP-1-2005-1-FR-ERASMUS-
TNPP. The project was a Thematic Network project, which ran from 2005 to 2008 under the auspices 
of the European Association for Education in Electrical and Information Engineering (EAEEIE, 
http://www.eaeeie.org).   
 
By way of a brief introduction, the EAEEIE is dedicated to supporting educators across the breadth 
and depth of the Electrical and Information Engineering disciplines. The EAEEIE has successfully 
completed Thematic Network projects of direct relevance to education in our Electrical and Information 
Engineering disciplines for the past 12 years, the EIE-Surveyor project being the most recent.   
 
The primary objectives of the EIE-Surveyor project are to report on: 

• The alignment of the generic and subject-specific competences within the Higher Education 
provision in Electrical and Information Engineering (EIE) across Europe 

• Implementation of quality assessment methodologies in EIE 
• Accreditation methodologies to enhance comparability and common certification procedures of 

Higher Education provision across Europe 
• A census of the existing curricula in EIE in Europe, the multinational degrees, and the current 

position of the implementation of the Bologna-process in EIE, at the bachelor, master and PhD 
levels 

 
I hope you will find some of these of interest. Full copies of all EIE-Surveyor project outcomes are 
available from the project website which can be accessed from the EAEEIE website.  If you have any 
questions or comments I would be delighted to hear from you. 
 
In closing, the EAEEIE is committed to the support of educators in EIE across Europe and we will 
continue to strive to provide a voice across Europe in this area. I would like to cordially invite you to 
take a look at our web site and consider engaging with our annual conference and to be aware of our 
new Thematic Network project ELLEIEC or “Enhancing Lifelong Learning in the Electrical and 
Information Engineering Community”.  Details of our new project can be found on our website 
(http://www.eaeeie.org). 
 
Best wishes 
 

 
 
Tony Ward 

 
 


